

To: Scott Wilson

Chief Administrative Officer

County of Wellington

Colleen Clack-Bush

**Deputy Chief Administrative Officer** 

City of Guelph

January 15, 2024

## Re: Guelph Wellington Ontario Health Team Physician Recruitment Strategy Revised Business Case

and

The Guelph Wellington Ontario Health Team Physician Recruitment Strategy Revised Business Case has been revised to reflect the Guelph Chamber of Commerce's commitment to support the work via in-kind, rather than cash, contributions.

The expense projections in the budget have been revised to both reflect this reduction and respect the previous (conditionally) approved amounts from both the City of Guelph and County of Wellington. The reduced amounts will guide the scope of activities within each category and will be augmented by the in-kind contributions from both the Chamber and Guelph Wellington Ontario Health Team.

A task group is convening in January to advance this work and bring this strategy to life as the need for physicians in our community continues to grow. On behalf of the Guelph Wellington Ontario Health Team, and the residents of Guelph Wellington that we collectively serve, thank-you for your support.

Emmi Perkins
Director of Transformation
Guelph Wellington Ontario Health Team
519.827.7358

Proud member of

